
We are fast approaching the time of year when we 
reflect. We think about the challenges we have faced, 
the friends and family we miss. We remember those 
that have moved away, those that have passed. In all our 
lives this pandemic is a significant unexpected 
frightening event. I miss our concerts, our practices and 
our friendship.

I believe that this evil virus will be conquered and our 
lives will return to normal. I believe the warmth of a 
handshake and a hug will return. We will laugh and sing 
and be in wonderful harmony again. I am especially 
thankful for the Zoom meetings Sun Joo has arranged. I 
know they will bring a smile to my face and some joy 
into my heart. I get to share a few hours a week with 
wonderful singers from around the country. We even 
have one singer from England, Marjorie, who practices 
with us. There is nothing quite like Tremble Clefs 
Arizona. That is singularly due to the love our director 
shares with each and every one of us. In this regard we 
are indeed fortunate.

This is a time of giving. There are so many 
individuals and groups that are in need this year. If 
you find in your heart, and are especially fortunate, 
think about sharing with Tremble Clefs Arizona. I 
wish each and every one of you a sacred, safe, healthy 
and joyous holiday season.
Tim Sheehan, North West Tremble Clefs 
Vice President

Dear Tremble Clefs,
Luckily with the blessing of a technology we 
have been able to keep our voices healthy and 
strong by meeting over Zoom. I understand it is 
not the same as when we get together physically, 
but it has been helpful keeping us connected. 
Many thanks to the singers who are participating 
in our weekly Zoom sessions. I am glad to 
witness there are many singers who have 
improved their voice during this pandemic by 
taking advantage of Zoom rehearsals. 

If you need any assistance to set up the Zoom 
application on your device, feel free to let me 
know. I will help you with that.

We Tremble Clefs know how to love and support 
each other. Working with you I know I’ve become 
a better person and a better music therapist.

Since March we have dealt with the passing of 
many dear Tremble Clefs friends. It has been a 
very difficult time for me and I am very saddened 
by this loss. I have been very grateful to be 
invited to spend meaningful and valuable time 
when my singers were in hospice care going 
through the last stage of their life. These 
experiences have led me to decide starting 
another journey as a hospice music therapist. I 
have begun a course to be certified as a hospice 
music therapist.

I value all singers in Tremble Clefs. I feel 
blessed to spend time and share my music and 
love with you. Bill William Doherty, a singer of 
WSTC who recently passed away told me this 
when we were under quarantine last May. I was 
very skeptical with everything happening in this 
world and complained. Then Bill listened and 
said, “Good days are coming! We shall see.” I say 
“Tremble Clefs, good days are coming!” Please, 
stay healthy and take care of yourself until we 
meet again.
With Love,
Sun Joo Lee 
TC AZ Board Member, Music Director

A letter from Sun 
Joo - who is a 
bright and shining 
light to people with 
Parkinson’s disease

“I value that geography is not an obstacle; we have tools 
to deal with it. It is the in-person interactions which are 
missing on Zoom.”
Jim Phillips

“I am grateful we can be in touch from upstate 
New York. These months of pandemic has made 
me appreciate the little things that happen in our 
days. While in Arizona, I watched a family of quail 
hatch in our backyard. We saw them just as they 
hatched and watched the little ones grow. We 
never had the time before; it is nice to have time to 
notice the little things.” 

Jean Phillips 
“I have come to really value and appreciate the care we 
get from our children. Zoom is good. You see people 
around you and you feel better.” 
Harshad Desai

“I like Zoom. It’s exceptional for bringing us 
together.” Rick Staenberg 

Tim Comments




